Minutes of the normal meeting of Templeton Community Council
Held on 16th November 2023
Present: Cllrs Jason Jennings (Chair), Barbara Priest, Kathrin Williams, Liz Burns, Jane Ashbridge, Mark Simpkins. 
Cllr Jennings welcomed everyone to the meeting. He thanked Cllrs Morse and Williams for laying wreaths on behalf of the Council at the Remembrance events.
1) To accept apologies for absence.  There were apologies received from Cllr Peter Morgan. The Council accepted these and the reason for them. 

2) To disclose personal and prejudicial interests in the items listed below.  There were interests declared by Cllrs Williams and Burns in the bus stop renovation project.

3) Questions from members of the public regarding items on the agenda. There were no questions received. 

4) To sign the minutes of the previous meeting. The minutes of the meeting on 19th October had been previously circulated. They were agreed as correct, and were duly signed by the Chairman.

5) To report on matters arising from previous minutes and decide further action as required:

Cllrs Williams and Burns took no part in the following item’s discussion or decision-making. 

Bus stop renovation project. One quote and two estimates had been received and the preferred contractor was agreed. The Clerk also stated that the Enhancing Pembrokeshire fund had opened, and it was agreed to seek funding from that for the project.

Fireworks and bonfire event. It was confirmed that Templeton School PTA had received the money from the refreshments and from the bucket collection.  Feedback had been very positive despite the weather, and the event had been very much enjoyed. Thanks were given to those who had given up so much of their time to get the bonfire put together, manage it, and also organise and then provide the refreshments so well on a busy evening.

Santa event in December. It was agreed to host a visit from Santa in the Hall on December 15th in co-ordination with Narberth and Whitland Round Table. Santa would be likely to arrive 6.30pm and the Hall would open a little beforehand for refreshments. 

6) New items of business:

Council budget for 2024-25. The Clerk had previously circulated information on this and a proposed budget, which was discussed in detail and adjusted before being finalised. It was noted that the recent resurfacing of the Play Park had extended the current life of the facility but that a reserve needed to be gathered for future equipment replacement. 
Precept for 2024-25. As a result of the preceding item, and reviewing the predicted financial requirements and situation of the Council next year, it was agreed to set the precept request slightly higher than previous years, particularly in view of the Play Park’s requirements.

Local issues review.  The current list of local issues had been previously circulated, and was reviewed. Updates received from PCC or Cllrs were noted. 

Pembrokeshire Community Review. This was noted, and that it was likely to have no adverse impact upon this community. 

7) Items of correspondence
· Notice of firing – Templeton Airfield. This had been previously noted.
· One Voice Wales training. This was noted.
· Ombudsman list of advice agencies published. This was noted - https://www.ombudsman.wales/making-a-complaint/advice-and-advocacy-bodies-2/
· Mid and West Wales Fire and Rescue Service consultation for 2040. The information provided was noted.
· Police budget consultation. This was noted.
· Hywel Dda UHB strategic equality plan 2024-2028 consultation. This was noted.
· Definitive map modification order – the decision on this was noted, as was the closing date for appeals being 29th December.
· Pembrokeshire polling places review. This was noted.

8) County Councillor’s report. Cllr Morse was not present in the meeting, and had provided no update for it.

9) Financial statement and bank reconciliation – Council main and reserve accounts. 
Bank statement for main account £22,418.23 as at 10th November 2023
Reserves account £13,066.60 as at 10th November 2023. 
       Income banked, payments made and income received as per attached bank reconciliation.

Income received:	none				
Current/anticipated invoices:    
			Caretaker – salary for November
			HMRC – tax for November
			Clerk – salary and expenses for November
			Havenkey – Hall kitchen electrical work - £634.80
			Adventure Playgrounds – Play Park resurfacing - £16,133.40
			DP Building supplies – water sealant - £26.38
[bookmark: _GoBack]			Royal British Legion – wreaths - £94.00

The above expenditure was unanimously agreed. It was agreed to use the vast majority of the money in the second account for the resurfacing. 
10) Planning. 
23/0624/PA. Outline application for erection of 3 dwellings together with vehicular access (withal matters reserved except for vehicular access). Land adjacent Ogmore House, Templeton. SA67 8RZ.  This was discussed in detail and it was agreed that there was an opportunity missed for the provision of local affordable housing. The Clerk would respond to the application. 
 
11) Councillors’ reports and matters for next meeting. 

Cllr Williams suggested that the Council might consider purchasing a portable barbeque unit next year for use at Council events. This would be considered.

Cllr Priest stated that the Hall’s memorial clock was currently defective – it would be looked at and hopefully the mechanisms fixed or replaced.

12) Next meeting. 
The next normal meeting was agreed to take place on Thursday 18th January 2024 starting at 7.30pm, with the planned December meeting cancelled.   If there were any urgent issues in the meantime the Clerk would alert Councillors and potentially a Zoom single topic meeting cold be held. 

Cllr Jennings then thanked everyone for attending the meeting. 

There being no further business, the meeting closed at 8.55pm.
